The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, July 18, 2022, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall.  Mayor Ricky Morris called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

Councilman Ray led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The following council members answered roll call:  Richard Atchison, Don Belcher, Larry Lowe, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.  Mavis Cohill and Lauren Kennamer were not present.

The minuets of the Thursday, July 07, 2022, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed.  Blake Ray made a correction to the minutes. He abstained on the approval of the June 21 minutes; he was not at that meeting.  Larry Lowe made a motion to approve the minutes with the above mentioned correction; Melissa Rosetta seconded.  The motion passed with the following vote:  Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; 
Larry Lowe, yes, Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting.
There was a question about a check to Ferguson Waterworks for $13,601.89.
Councilman Atchison stated this was for some fire hydrants, as well as hydrant parts and regular water maintenance items. Larry Lowe made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Don Belcher seconded.  The motion passed with the following vote:  Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Larry Lowe, yes;
Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayor/Council Comment

Blake Ray reported he spoke with Mr. Mitchell, July 8, concerning the storm shelter.  Mr. Mitchell said the shelter should be delivered within three weeks from that date.

Melissa Rosetta stated the Food Bank Food Give Away will be tomorrow.  Volunteers are needed, more than usual this month.  Some of the regular volunteers are out of town.
Don Belcher asked about the water on the walking track issue at Oak Meadow Park.  There is an event there Saturday and something needs to be done to correct this issue.

Richard Atchison, Don Belcher, and Melissa Rosetta attended a Connect 2020 meeting.  This organization’s purpose is to help keep young folks from using drugs, vaping, etc.  Don Belcher stated this is an extensive service they are providing.  Melissa Rosetta said they are trying to steer youth in the right direction.

Richard Atchison reported the Water Committee is working on several projects including water line work and meter installations at the Lokey Subdivision, Phases 1 and 2, water line upgrades on Lilac Lane and McGowan Road, and new fire hydrants.

Public Comment – There was none.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn; Larry Lowe seconded.  The motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 P. M.



___________________________-
Ricky Morris, Mayor



___________________________-
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